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                       PRESIDENTS REPORT 

                     Janice Fendall 

Happy New Year and Best Wishes to you and your families from the CDCDA.  I 
hope everyone had a nice (but probably quiet Christmas).  Just think, next 
Christmas will mean twice as much love, company, fun, food and excitement. I 
was even thinking of having a Christmas in July with my family (if we can). Play 
the “exchange gift game” and do the turkey on the bbq.  Attitude helps a lot 
these days.  The vaccines have arrived and the governments are doing their 
best to get the vaccinations done as fast as possible.  Light at the end of the 
tunnel.  Just need to get thru the Alberta winter without travelling to a warm 
destination.  How are all you snowbirds doing these days? ☺ Attitude helps a 
lot these days.  Be sure to reach out to your friends and family just to say Hel-
lo!!!     

We held our Fall General Meeting via Zoom on Nov. 15, 2020.  We had a good 
turnout and it was great to see everyone.  The minutes are posted on the 
CDCDA website, if you’re interested.   The CDCDA Executive and the EDCIA 
members also had a Zoom meeting in early December.  It was very nice to see 
and talk to the callers. Everyone is very anxious to get back to dancing and 
coping as best as possible.  

 

We will be holding our Annual General Meeting on Sunday, January 24, 2021 
via Zoom. Watch for your January 15, 2021 CDCDA Upcoming Events email for 
the Zoom meeting link and other information.  Please try and attend, you can 
participate using your computer/Ipad or using the telephone.  We are looking 
to add a few new members to our executive.  Currently, there isn’t much going 
on, but when things start to roll again, we would like to have some positions to 
be held by a committee of people (2-3).  That makes doing things much easier 
and a great way to learn. The executive members still attend a monthly execu-
tive meeting via Zoom where we discuss various issues and we would welcome 
new members for fresh opinions and ideas. 

 
 
President Report Continued... 
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President Report Continued... 

 

If you are not receiving the bi-monthly email from the CDCDA, please contact 
the office (cdcdainfo@gmail.com) to have your name added to the list.  We try 
and let everyone know of any news in the dance community. 
 

UPDATE: Our casino has been scheduled for March 6 & 7, 2021 at Starlight Casi-
no, WEM.  If the casinos are open at that time, we have been assured that 
these dates are a go.  Volunteers are needed, so if you would like to help, 
please contact me. 
 

This issue of the Promenader will be in an online format ONLY. If you know 
someone who does not have access to the online version and would like a 
printed version, please contact our Promenader Editor, Mary Hagstrom for 
printing instructions or further arrangements.  
 

Hope everyone is Heathy & Safe.  

Janice Fendall 

CDCDA President 

780-487-0440 

fendall@telus.net 

 

 

 

 

                                                  www.communitydance.org 

mailto:cdcdainfo@gmail.com
mailto:fendall@telus.net
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Payment: All cheques to be made out to CDCDA. Please include your Name, Address, Postal 

Code and Ad Reference. 

Mail Cheques to:  CDCDA 
        No. 6, 11109 – 95 Street NW 
                                Edmonton, AB T5G 1K7  
Pick Up: All clubs & Advertisers will be notified via email when the new Online Prome-
nader will be uploaded to www.communitydance.org 

    CDCDA Office:  
     587-521-3386 

A few tips and tricks for the best results: 

PROMENADER 

Club News: This should be interesting and not too long. Please include the author of the 

report or the name of the President. 

Calendar Items: Label your email clearly as to which part of the publication your infor-

mation belongs. Please indicate Calendar of Events, New Dancer or Club Index.  

Club Ads: The best results are achieved by saving & sending the document as a ‘jpeg’ for 

photos and a Word doc or  PDF and sending by email as an attachment. Although you may 

want to produce the ad in color for distribution it will only be printed in black and white in 

the Promenader. 

Pictures: When sending digital pictures to us for printing in the Promenader, please send 

them as a JPEG attachment. Do not spend a lot of time resizing them. If you are not sure 

please ask.  

Other News: (Obituaries, Birthdays, Anniversaries, Notes to the Editor, Jokes, Cartoons, etc) 

Send the information or question to promenadereditor@gmail.com—Please note that due 

to the fact this publication reaches a wide audience only jokes, articles and cartoons will be 

used to appeal to all.  

Don’t hesitate to contact the Editor or a member of the CDCDA Executive  if you are un-

sure as this Promenader is published to serve the CDCDA Members.  
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SIZE COMMERCIAL  
RATES 

SQUARE DANCE  
CLUB RATES 

Full Page – 5 ¾”w  x 7 ¼” h $50.00 per edition $25.00 per edition 

Half Page – 5 ¾”w x 3 ½” h $25.00 per edition $15.00 per edition 

All ads are to be sent electronically to the Promenader Editor according 
to the publication deadlines. promenadereditor@gmail.com 

PUBLICATION DEADLINE 

May 2021– Oct 2021 Mar 15, 2021 

Nov 2021– Jan 2022 Oct 3, 2021 

Feb 2022– Apr 2022 Jan 8, 2022 

 PROMENADER RATES & DEADLINES 

mailto:promenadereditor@gmail.com
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Let’s Remember 

Doris Nadon  

(née Criss)  

Jan 27, 1935 - Dec  5, 2020 

It is with sadness that we announce the passing of Doris Nadon (née Criss) on 
December 5

th
, 2020 in Edmonton, AB at the age of 85 years. She was born on 

January 27
th
, 1935 in Edmonton. Doris leaves behind Clem, her loving hus-

band of 65 years. Together they had 5 children: Therese (Tom) Preece, 
Yvonne Boyd, Janine (Kris) Sakowsky, Philippe (Arlene) Nadon, and Michael 
Nadon. They were blessed with 12 loving grandchildren and 6 great-
grandchildren. She leaves behind her brothers Clarence, Rick, Gordon, and 
sister Marlene, as well as many cousins, nieces and nephews. Doris was pre-
deceased by her parents, Esther and Philip Criss, brothers: Harold, Bill and 
Richard as well as her son-in-law Brian (Sam) Boyd. 

Doris and Clem loved to dance together and were very active in square and 
round dancing and instructed for many years. Dance events were a major ac-
tivity for them and took them all around Alberta and Canada to Europe and the 
U.S. where they made lifelong friendships. 

In her spare time, Doris kept busy with all sorts of crafting with her big love be-
ing quilting and crocheting. She was forever thinking of those in need and 
spent over 800 hours making items for charities across the city. Receiving a 
quilt from Doris was like getting one of her warm hugs. She also loved writing 
poetry and gifted many friends and family with her lighthearted poems and sto-
ries. Doris was a much loved presence in our lives and will be dearly missed 
and forever remembered. 

Cremation has taken place and a small service will follow at a later date. In 
lieu of flowers, please consider a donation to the Parkinson’s Society.. 

 

                Continued... 
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Continued... 
 

After so many years and all their accomplishments in Square & 
Round Dancing, it was difficult to pin-point the extact years.  

In the early 70’s Clem & Doris started square dancing and within a 
couple of years, they were the Caller couple for the New Dancer 
group in NAIT Set Squares and went on to call for the Lindseeds.  
They travelled out to Camrose for several years in the 80’s where 
they were the Caller couple for the club there. 

After learning to Round Dance with Bill & Pat Tait (didn’t everyone?), 
Clem & Doris Nadon went on to start a Dance-A-Lots Round Dance 
Club, 1975 – 1995.  As Clem was busy cuing, Doris was kind 
enough to dance with anyone who needed a partner.   

Doris helped so many dancers when they were learning both 
Square Dancing & Round Dancing.  Doris also helped many people 
learning to knit, crochet & quilt, including a left-handed widower who 
wanted to knit his own sweater (of course the pattern was one of 
those “difficult” ones). 

Doris & Clem both served on the Executive for Edmonton & District 
Callers & Instructors Association for many years.  Doris often being 
elected to serve as “Secretary”.  They were members of the Square 
& Round Dance Association of Alberta where Doris served as the 
Executive Secretary for many years. They were also members of 
Caller-Lab & Round-A-Lab. 

Doris & Clem were very involved with the Alberta Conventions as 
well they were on the program for the 1

st
 Canadian National Con-

vention held in Edmonton, they were also on the 10
th
 Canadian Na-

tional Convention again held in Edmonton, where they helped out 
the Organizing Committee and were instrumental in ensuring the 
sound was set to a tee in all the halls. 
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Let’s Remember 

Leonard Soenen      

Feb.17, 1931 - Dec. 6, 2020 

Len Soenen passed away on Dec. 6th, 

2020.   He and Elsie were friends of a 

great many dancers.  They were popular participants at many camp 

outs.  They were members of the Country Cousins dance club, but 

attended many dances put on by other clubs. 

I saw that he had been called "hot foot Len".  He was a great dancer, 

and an excellent swinger! 

Len was born Feb. 17th in 1931 in Lintlaw, Saskatchewan.  He and Elsie 

started square dancing with Buttons and Bows in 1996.  They joined 

Country Cousins in 2001.  They were a fantastic couple and very good 

people who loved dancing. 

They were blessed with six children, 4 grandchildren and 7 great 

grandchildren.  Our condolences go out to Elsie and all the family. 

This amazing man will be missed by many. 
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Let’s Remember 

Heather was born in Weston, Ontario on 23 January 1954, and died                        
unexpectedly FROM CANCER COMPLICATIONS 3 January 2021 in Athabasca. She leaves 
behind her husband, Doug, of 37years and daughters, Allison (Will) and Marilyn. 

 Heather started square dancing at the age of 13 in rural Alberta in Cold Lake and 
actually met Doug the first night they both attended the Swinging Singles in Calga-
ry in 1982 and together they have enjoyed dancing ever since. The last 10 years 
they were dancing at Boyle Twilight Twirlers and the newly formed Athabasca Riv-
er Ramblers. They also learnt Plus dancing and attended the Luke's and Lucy's and 
Extra Dance in Edmonton. Most years  they would go south to the USAWest con-
vention which is held in different parts of the western US.  They loved to travel to 
dances in Canada, as well. Our Convention had them both involved helping them 
with Church services and Banner Parades when it was in Edmonton. 

Heather was very active in the community: she ran her own business as an inde-
pendent demonstrator with Stampin’ Up and made beautiful cards etc.  She vol-
unteered in many organizations. I will name  a few: Athabasca United Church, 
Athabasca Chamber of Commerce, and earlier, served as a Guide Leader, helped 
with the Athabasca Ukrainian Folk Dance Club, and the Athabasca Ballet Society. 

  

Heather will be greatly missed by the square dance  communities, her Church 
community, many, many friends and of course family. 

Jan 23, 1954—Jan 3, 2021 
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Calendar of Events 
Bold = ad exists in Promenader 
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NEW DANCERS 

SQUARE UP! 

Belmead Community 
Hall 

9109-182 Street NW 

Edmonton 

Mondays 

(New Dancers Can 

Start Any Monday 

Night) 

Temporarily 
Closed due to 

COVID 

  
Gary & Eileen Smith 

780 990 4042 

eileen-
smith778@gmail.com 

Calendar of Events 
Bold = ad exists in Promenader 
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CLUB INFO INDEX 

SAFE Plus 
 

Belmead Community 
Hall 

9109-182 St. NW 
Edmonton 

 
1X or 2X per Month 

  
2 to 4 PM 

  

Gary & Eileen Smith 
780 990 4042 

eileensmith778@gmail.com 
  

See club report  

Traditional Crossfire 
Plus 

Belmead Community 
Hall 

9109-182 St. NW 
Edmonton 

1X or 2X per Month 
 

Temporarily Closed 
due to COVID 

Gary & Eileen Smith 
780 990 4042 

 

  

Sunday 

SAFE  
Mainstream 

 
Belmead Community Hall 

9109-182 St. NW 
Edmonton 

  
  

Weekly 

 
Gary & Eileen Smith 

780 990 4042 
  

See club report  

SQUARE UP! 
 

Belmead Community Hall 
9109-182 Street NW 

Edmonton 

 Mondays 
Temporarily Closed due to 

COVID 

  
Gary & Eileen Smith 

780 990 4042 
  

Monday 
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Submitted by Country Sunshiners 
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Ladies Square Dance clothing for Sale or Give-away.  

 

I danced with the West Edmonton Promenaders and the Country Sun-
shiners for several years, but had to stop because of health issues. Now I 
have all these clothes that are begging to be worn.  

I have several square dance outfits in mostly sizes 8 and 10, plus crino-
lines and shoes.  

Some are for sale, but most are for give-away.  

 

For more information, please phone Louise at 780-487-7183.  

 

Donna Lee is continuing to teach singing lessons online 

via Skype and FaceTime during COVID-19 
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Athabasca River  

Ramblers 
 
 

 

 

 

We had a great start, we danced for 7 weeks. Unfortunately our area 
succumbed to the high risk of COVID- so we had to stop.. We were 
hopeful that we could resume early in the new year of 2021 but 
again it doesn't look promising. However when it is safe to dance I 
promise we will be on that dance floor with a big smile on our faces. 

Submitted by Jo Sedgwick 
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Boyle Twilight Twirlers 

Trusting you all had a very Merry Christ-

mas & Happy New Year even though 

2020 was so different from other years. 

Wishing everyone health, happiness 

and all the best in 2021. 

We are deeply saddened by the loss of 

our long-time dancer, Heather Kariel, 

on Jan 3rd. Sincere condolences to 

Doug, Marilyn, Allison & families. 

Our club had plans to get together in December to decide our 2021 

schedule. However, this did not happen due to AHS regulations. Things 

do not look too promising at present. However, the availablility of a vac-

cine just may be a positive for us. 

We all look forward to getting back on the dance floor as soon as it is 

safe. Hopefully it’s sooner than later so we do not get too rusty by then. 

LOL. 

In the meantime, we wish everyone a wonderful Groundhog Day, Hap-

py Valentine’s Day, Family Day, St Patrick’s Day, and a Happy Easter. 

Reuben & Mary Coleman 
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All of us "Cousins" wish everyone a Happy New Year.  

And we sincerely hope that all you dancers and your 

families remain healthy. We hope that we can soon 

see the end of this Covid crisis.  In the meantime, 

stay vigilant and safe.   

So, we are still in crisis mode and continue with this 

message: 

 

DUE TO THE HEALTH RISKS TO PARTICIPANTS, THE COUNTRY COUS-

INS DANCES ARE TEMPORARILY CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE.  

Since most of us are seniors and do not want to run the risk of getting 

sick, or having to be quarantined, it was decided that it is the best thing 

to do. 

We are sad to announce that we have lost a member of our club.  Len 

Soenen passed away on Dec. 6th.   He and Elsie were friends of a great 

many dancers.   

This amazing man will be missed by many. 

Denis & Terry Chicoine  
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Happy 2021 to our dancing friends near and 
far! 
While the CoVID virus has brought our danc-
ing to a screeching halt, our Country Sunshin-
ers are still having fun!!  We have danced the 
"pivot" 
and we're having monthly zoom meetings.  
It's  nice to "see" those dancers who connect 

with us on zoom!  We discuss how we are surviving this pandemic, new skills we have dis-
covered, among other things. We even had a zoom Christmas concert in December and we 
were entertained by Murray Few, our professional caller, Barbara Rehn and Walter 
Levesque on keyboard and violin and Muriel Wertzler on piano. Besides having great danc-
ers, we didn't know how much talent we have in our club until we planned our Christmas 
concert!!  One member invited many people to join her for several sessions of Christmas 
carolling.  Some of our members are writing letters, making phone calls, meeting for dis-
tanced walks and generally asking if anyone needs help. 
We also have executive meetings to plan future zoom meetings and to hope for our danc-
ing to resume in the near future! 
 
When we think of the poor people who lived through the Spanish Flu over 100 years ago, 
we at least have many more ways we can connect with our friends, like the telephone, 
computer, zooming, texting, etc.  We really do have much to be thankful for!! 
 
We wish you all a very happy 2021, and we hope we'll meet you on the dance floor real 
soon!! 
 
Respectively Submitted, 
Fern Zurawell 
Past President 
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Monday Evenings (7-9) at Belmead Community Hall 

9109 182 St NW, Edmonton AB T5T 2Y9 
 

(Dependent upon AB Health regulations) 

        2021: Jan 25th, Feb 1st, 8th, 15th, 22nd 

  Mar 1st, 8th, 15th (St. Patrick’s), 22nd, 29th (Easter),  

  Apr 12th, 19th & 26th  

SAFE Mainstream is a two couple program, either with an imaginary couple or with an-
other couple from your COVID bubble. Those dancing with another couple will find it 

similar to traditional square dancing. Areas of the hall are established to provide physical 
distancing; masks must be worn.  Stringent health protocols are in effect limiting the 

number of dancers in the hall.  It’s a light hearted fun, social atmosphere providing exer-
cise for both the body and mind. Diverse popular music for both patters and singers! 

It was great having Ken Sipe call for us before Christmas.  

 
See our CDCDA web page for protocols and individual session availability. 

http://www.communitydance.net/crossfire-mainstream.html 
 

 Please call prior to attending to ensure space is available.  We have a waiting list to de-
termine if additional sessions will be offered on Tuesday evenings.    

We hope to see you soon! 

http://www.communitydance.net/crossfire-mainstream.html
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Sunday afternoons (2-4) at Belmead Community Hall  

9109 182 St NW, Edmonton AB T5T 2Y9 
 

(Dependent upon AB Health regulations) 

2021: Jan 31st, Feb 14th (Valentines), Feb 28th, Mar 14th,  

Mar 28th, Apr 11th, Apr 25th  

SAFE Plus is a two couple program, either with an imaginary couple or with 
another couple from your COVID bubble. Those dancing with another 

couple will find it similar to traditional square dancing. Areas of the hall 
are established to provide physical distancing; masks must be worn.  

Stringent health protocols are in effect limiting the number of dancers in 
the hall.  It’s a light hearted fun, social atmosphere providing exercise for 

both the body and mind. Diverse popular music for both patters and 
singers! 

It was great having Murray Few call for us before Christmas. 
  

See our CDCDA web page for protocols and individual session availability. 
http://www.communitydance.net/crossfire-mainstream.html 

 
 Please call prior to attending to ensure space is available.  We have a 

waiting list to determine if additional sessions will be offered on Tuesday 
evenings.    

We hope to see you soon! 
Gary and Eileen Smith - 780 990-4042, Cell 780 706-1716, 

eileensmith778@gmail.com 
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Entrance Square Dance Club of Hinton 

 

We have not danced this season at all and do not foresee danc-

ing in 2021 either. Missing the fun and fellowship but know 

eventually we will get to dance again. 

 

Trudy Tanner 

 

Well here we are, writing again about how we would love to be back 
dancing with our friends.  We can see light at the end of the tunnel….. 
I think. Hope the majority of us will be in the early lineup for the vac-
cine.  Our club startup is still on hold and when we decide to continue 
again, we will let you all know.  Take Care and stay heathy and safe. 

 

Janice Fendall 

President – Edmonton Singles 

Edmonton Singles 
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                       “FUN STEPS”  

(Choreographed Ballroom Dancing) 

We hope everyone had a safe, peaceful Christmas 2020.  We 

wish you health, happiness and dancing in the New Year.  It 

can only get better. 

As many of you are aware, we are currently not dancing at Belmead Hall due to the 

Covid Shut Down # 2 (as we are calling it).  We are however in touch with the hall on 

a regular basis and should the government open-up to groups we will look at restart-

ing the live dancing, if we and the dancers are comfortable with continuing under the 

same Safe Practices we were using in the fall. 

Should we be able to re-open, the Hall timing will remain the same: 

Beginners Lessons on Tuesday mornings at Belmead Hall 10:00 – 11:30 AM.   

Phase II into III on Tuesday afternoons at Belmead Hall 12:30 – 2:00 PM.   

Phase III+, IV, V, class on Wednesday evenings at Belmead Hall starting at 06:00 to 

09:00 PM  

We continue to hope that plans for Convention in September 2021 will go ahead. 

Please check with us at 780-467-1141 if you plan on coming out to one of our dances.  

Information for the 52nd Alberta Square & Round Dance Convention September long 

weekend can be found http://www.communitydance.net/convention2020.html.   

We are continuing with our “Zoom Dances” every week.  Monday’s for Phase III, 

Tuesday’s for Phase IV and Friday’s for Phase II.  If you would like to join in on these 

dances, please contact us and we can send you the Zoom Link for the evenings that 

you would like to join in.  We held a 2-hour Phase II, III & IV “Tween” Zoom Dance on 

December 29th, 2020 and had 90 Log-Ins from across Canada, United States & Aus-

tralia. 

We are looking forward to seeing old friends and meeting new ones. 

Stay healthy and happy and keep on dancing. 

Mary and Bruce Nelson 

mbnelson@shaw.ca 

http://www.communitydance.net/convention2020.html
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Lukes & Lucys 

Sandholm Crossroads Dancers 
 

Everything is still closed down! Remember we were so looking forward to hon-

ouring a special couple at our club wind up in the spring of 2020? Thelma 

Gilchrist and Don Soderquist. They were the backbone of our little club. They 

were the first ones there each night, shovelled all the snow, always had the 

coffee on, turned up the furnace to warm the hall, cleaned the floors, brought 

food, just about anything that needed to be done……… With a sad heart I 

have to bring sad news – both of them have passed away!!! July for Thelma 

and December for Don. There’s a huge hole in all our hearts for these two 

awesome people!! 

Here’s hoping that 2021 will be better for everyone!! 

Stay safe, stay healthy. 

Doreen Kurney 

Still on hiatus but expecting  to rise again, close on the heels of 
vaccination and halls becoming available.  Maybe we should seek 
to compile a list as dancers get jabbed , so we'll have some idea of 
when there's enough to break even.? 

On the bright side, we haven't heard of anyone falling victim to 
Covid... perhaps an indication of acting responsibly? 

Garry Atchison 

Home 780 481 8270 landline with recorder. 

Cell , text preferred,   587 921 3216,  or 780 566 5593 
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GOOD OLD DAYS 
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     West Edmonton Promenaders  

The West Edmonton Promenaders (WEP) members have continued to miss our 

weekly dancing and the opportunity see each other on a regular basis.  We con-

tinue to hope for the continued health of our members, family, friends, neigh-

bours and communities. 

 

Everyone continues to keep up with each other through phone calls, e-mails and 

some have improved their video call skills  - well, maybe “improved” is a little 

strong, but at least people are getting more used to them!   

 

So far, winter has been fairly mild.  It’s been wonderful to be able to take walks 

outside and get some exercise.  If we can’t dance for now, we can at least keep 

moving any way we can. 

 

We hope everyone remains well, both physically and emotionally.  Reach out 

when you need to.  And we hope to see everyone again in the not too distant fu-

ture!   

 

Remember to keep up with any news or activities on the WEP webpage at:  
http://www.communitydance.net/west-edmonton-promenaders.html and at the 
CDCDA webpage at:  https://www.communitydance.org. 

http://www.communitydance.net/west-edmonton-promenaders.html
https://www.communitydance.org
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MEMBERS OF THE EDMONTON & DISTRICT CALLERS’      
& INSTRUCTORS’ ASSOCIATION    

(Updated Jan 2021) 

Accredited Callers & Instructors – Part 1 

SD ANDERSON, Lorne & Bernadette                                
128 Greenwood Drive, Spruce Grove, AB T7X 1X6 

780-960-2911                                                
lobeand@shaw.ca 

CL 
BLIZZARD, Birgit (CCI) 
30 Parkwest Court, Ft. Sask, T8L 3X2 

780-998-5405 
birgitblizzard@shaw.ca 
www.blizzardcloggers.ca 

CL 
BRUCE, Donna 

9345-80 St, Ft Sask T8L 3R4 

780 998-4914 
hdbruce@shaw.ca 

SD 
DEGROOT, Bill & Karen                                                
PO Box 323, Fort Assiniboine, AB T0G 1A0 

780-584-2604                   
fittobesquared@gmail.com 

SD 
DEMEULE, Norm & Loretta 

65 Valleyview Ridge ,Fort Saskatchewan, AB  T8L 4P2  

780-912-3902     
norretta680@gmail.com  

SD/RD ELIASSON, Glen & Audrey 
12132-135A Ave., Edmonton, AB  T5L 3Z3 

780-454-6357 
gee4@telus.net 

SD ELLIS, Alan & Carola                                                      
54 Aspen Glen Crescent, Spruce Grove, AB 

780-962-3012 
areservices@telus.net 

SD/RD FEW, Murray & Barb 
6230-112A St., Edmonton  AB  T6H 3K3 

780-434-2000 
mbfew@planet.eon.net 

SD HILCHIE, Bill & Quinn, Vicki                                         
86 Baxter Cr, Whitecourt ,AB T7S 1E5 

780-778-4669 
skydiver@persona.ca 

SD/RD KURNEY, Dave & Doreen 
RR #2 Millet, AB  T0C 1Z0 

780-387-4927 
2dkurney@gmail.com 

SD LIEBER, Shane 
Edmonton, AB 

780-405-3830 
Shanegm123@live.ca 

RD McLAFFERTY, Arlene                                                                    
1968-68 St., Edmonton, AB  T6K 2J4 

780-469-2998 
arlenemclafferty@gmail.com 

CL 
MILLS, Linda                                                                
Lamont, AB  

1-780-895-2757 
lv2clog@shaw.ca 

RD NELSON, Mary & Bruce 
15 Gale Avenue, Sherwood Pk.,  AB  T8A 2K7 

780-467-1141 
mbnelson@shaw.ca 

CDP NEW, Jim & Sheila 
101, 100 Foxhaven Dr., Sherwood Pk., AB  T8A 6B6 

780-467-5180 
new1@telusplanet.net 

mailto:norretta680@gmail.com
mailto:lv2clog@shaw.ca
mailto:lv2clog@shaw.ca
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INSTRUCTORS’ ASSOCIATION ~ (Updated Jan 2020) 

Student Callers  & Instructors 

EDMONTON & DISTRICT CALLERS’ & 
INSTRUCTORS’ ASSOCIATION ~  

(Updated Jan 2020) 

Accredited Callers & Instructors – Part 2 

’      

RD/CDP PATTERSON, Dave & Evelyn 
4211-104 Ave., Edmonton, AB  T6A 0X1 

780-469-9813 
echoep@telus.net 

SD RUSSELL, Wayne & Agnes 
#25, 4001 Eton Blvd Sherwood Pk.,  AB  T8H 0N8 

780-467-1765 
aw62russell@yahoo.ca 

SD SEDGWICK, Phil & Jo 
Box 25, Atmore T0A 0E0 

780-798-2206 Home 
780-689-7025 Cell 
jpsedgwick11@gmail.com 

SD 
SIPE, Ken & Charmaine 
15815-79 St., Edmonton,  AB  T5Z 2V4 

780-435-6303 
sipekenneth@gmail.com 

SD 
SMITH, Gary & Eileen 
Edmonton,  AB   

780-706-1716 
garys@albertanewsprint.com 

CL/RD 
THARME, Joan 
 4235-87 Street, Edmonton,  AB  T6K 1C3 

780-463-9381 
tharme@shaw.ca 

CL/LD 
WALTERS, Tracy 
34 Creekside Way, Spruce Grove, AB  T7X 4A2 

(h)587-571-1325  
(c) 780-270-3479 
clogger40.tvd@gmail.com 

SD/RD 
WINTER, Gary & Trish 
 Sherwood Park, AB  

780-993-4137 
callergary@gmail.com 

CL 
HAMER, Wendy 
9226 - 81A St, Ft Sask T8L 3L9 

780 998-0760 
cloggincutie@shaw.ca 

SD 
POLLARD, Daniel  
9840 - 106 St, Westlock, AB 

780 881-4511 
daniel.pollard@LIVE.COM 

CL 
ROBERTSON, Sharon 
22314 Twp. Rd 544, Ft Sask T8L 3Y3 

780 998-0126 
sharon62@icloud.com 

CL SOUTYRE, Emily thelark@shaw.ca 

mailto:thelark@shaw.ca
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Edmonton & District Callers & Instructors’ Association Executive  

       (As of Jan 2020) 

President Gary & Eileen Smith 
780-706-1716 
garys@albertanewsprint.com 

Past President Tom & Dawn Gray 
780-739-5249 
grayed@shaw.ca 

Vice President Dave & Evelyn Patterson 
780-469-9813 
echoep@telus.net 

Treasurer Ken & Charmaine Sipe 780-435-6303 

Secretary  Vacant   

Social Convener Vacant   

Library – Squares Library is dispersed   

Library - Rounds Arlene McLafferty 780-469-2998 

Library – Clogging Birgit Blizzard 780-998-5405 

Reporter Barb Few 780-434-2000 

Federation Rep         Alan & Carola Ellis 780-962-3012 

Alberta Callers’ Reps Gary & Eileen Smith 780-706-1716 

Callerlab Rep Murray & Barb Few 780-434-2000 

Square Dance Council Vacant   

Round Dance Council Bruce & Mary Nelson 
780-467-1141 
mbnelson@shaw.ca 

Clogging Council                       Birgit Blizzard 
780-998-5405 
birgitblizzard@shaw.ca 

Fun Dance Council                     Jim & Sheila New 
780-467-5180 
new1@telusplanet.net 

Sound Coordinator 
(Squares) 

Wayne Russell 
780-467-1765 
aw62russell@yahoo.ca 

mailto:lv2clog@shaw.ca
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LISTING OF 2020 - 21    CDCDA EXECUTIVE MEMBERS 

Position Name Email Address Phone 

Past - President Dave Patterson bigred1@telus.net 780-469-9813 

President Janice Fendall fendall@telus.net  780-487-0440 

Vice - President Vacant     

Treasurer Carman Dufresne carduf@telus.net 780-434-7227 

Secretary Sylvia Colleton sjcolleton@xplornet.ca    780-470-0166 

Dance Director Barbara Hostyn cdcdadancedirector@gmail.com 
780-473 6922 (h)          
780-499-1915 (c) 

Publicity Director Vacant     

Promenader Editor Mary Hagstrom promenadereditor@gmail.com 780-975-9819 

Director at Large Promo-
tions 

Gary & Eileen Smith 
garys@albertanewsprint.com 
eileensmith778@gmail.com 

780-706-1716 

Director at Large Federa-
tion Rep 

Dwayne & Marian       
Jenkins 

dwayne@djenkins.ca           
mdjenkins2016@gmail.com 

780-462-2018 

EDCIA Representative  Ken Sipe sipekenneth@gmail.com 780-435-6303 

Web Page  Tim Hydzik timhydzik@gmail.com 780-901-1245 

Casino Janice Fendall fendall@telus.net  780-487-0440 

Member At Large Vacant     

Member At Large Morley Blazenko No email 780-486-6413 

Committee Member Tim Hydzik timhydzik@gmail.com 780-901-1245 

Committee Member Ania Guzik anna.guzik@live.ca 780-399-5224 

    

Administration Support 
Assistant 

Tina Duncan CDCDAinfo@gmail.com 
        587-521-3386 

(CDCDA) 

   Jan-21 

    

                                      COMMUNITY DANCE - CAPITAL DISTRICT ASSOCIATION                                       
#6, 11109 - 95 Street Edmonton, AB T5G 1K7   

mailto:fendall@telus.net
mailto:carduf@telus.net
mailto:sjcolleton@xplornet.ca
mailto:cdcdadancedirector@gmail.com
mailto:fendall@telus.net
mailto:CDCDAinfo@gmail.com

